
Dear Pastor and Praying Friends, 

        Our 2013 IBOM Kenya Conference was a great success!  The Lord has 
done far beyond what we have asked! During our conference we had 390 
saved, dedicated 7 new churches, and had a high day of 3,500 at the Malaba 
Outreach Baptist Church.  I have added several pages of pictures for you to 
see what the Lord did! One thing that I know for sure is that the Lord has his 
hand upon the efforts of IBOM!

Urgent Need!
We have recently purchased a van that is currently being used by our ministry 
in Kenya. We need to raise $1,200 to cover the insurance for 2014.  This 
money has to be raised by December 31 or the van will not be able to be 
used. We are asking the Lord to give us 6 churches that would give $200 each 
to cover the cost.  Please pray about giving to this need!

New Baby
In our last letter we told you that we are expecting another baby.  We have 
been to the doctor recently and found out that we are having a boy and that he 
will be due on January 2, 2014.  The new baby and his mother are in great 
health and we are excited to welcome a new edition to our family.  

Future Ministry
We have learned of many needs during our last Kenya conference. One of the 

pressing needs that we have is to establish a bible college in Manaja, Kenya.  
We are working on setting up this new bible college and we are asking 
pastors to consider coming to Kenya to help us train Kenyan men for the 
ministry. Please contact us if you are interested. 

Violence in Kenya
Many of you have seen in the news about the recent shooting in a Nairobi 
mall.  I was actually in this mall 8 days before it took place.  We are thanking 
God for his providential hand of protection upon us and we would like to ask 
you to pray that the Lord would use this tragic event to bring souls to Christ 
in Kenya. 

                His For Kenya,
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